
Respectfully submitted, 

dittnzz.," 
Michael McKevitt 
Regional President - NueHealth Midwest 

nuehealth 
•-wr 	takTng healthcare forward 

RECEIVED 
APR 12 2018 

HEALTH FACILITIES & 
Dear Ms. Avery 	 SERVICES REVIEW BOARD 

This letter is in follow up to your letter dated April 2, 2018 pertaining to the status 
of a proposed transaction whereby our company, NueHealth LLC and a group of 
select physicians would acquire Alden Center for Day Surgery located at 1580W. 
Lake Street, Addison, Illinois. Our office filed the required application and the 
transaction was approved by your office on July 10, 2017. 

Please be advised that despite our best efforts the seller, Oak Brook Surgical 
Management Dr. Kinoosh Jafari, opted not to sell the facility and we have terminated 
all discussions. Ownership and licensure remains the property of Dr. Jafari. Other 
than the cost of submitting the application there were no other financial 
expenditures to report. As per my correspondence with Mike Constantino enclosed 
you will find the required processing fee. 

Please contact me is there are questions. I appreciate both your time and 
consideration in your prompt review of the original application. 

Cc; S. Tarry - NueHealth - Leawood, Kansas 
A. Nil - COO Oak Brook Surgical Management 

11221 Roe Avenue 
Suite 300 
Li•awood, Kansas 6621 
C. la 387 0510 office 
t, 	i87  nvo fax 

ilth :orr: 

Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 
525 West Jefferson Street 
Springfield, Illinois 62761 

Re: E-027-17 Alden Center for Day Surgery - Addison, Illinois 



STATE OF ILLINOIS 

HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD 

525 WEST JEFFERSON ST. • SPRINGFIELD, ILLINOIS 62761 • (217) 782-3516 • FAX: (217) 785-4111 

April 2,2018 

Mike McKevitt, Regional President 
NueHealth 
11221 Roe Avenue, Ste 300 
Leawood, Kansas 	66211 

Re: E-027-17 Alden Center for Day Surgery, LLC, Addison, Illinois 

Dear Mr. McKevitt, 

The Health Facilities and Services Review Board approved the change of ownership exemption application for 
E-027-17 on July 10, 2017. In the exemption approval letter, the exemption holders were notified of the 
requirement to notify the Board of the date of project completion. Pursuant to 77 III. Adm. Code 570(c), the 
report was due 90 days after the change of ownership. However, the Board's records indicate that the 
exemption holders did not submit the report. This letter is a request for the report. 

When completing the report, please include the date of project completion as defined in 77 III. Adm. Code 
1130.570(b)(1). If, when submitting the exemption application, the applicants provided the key terms of the 
transaction, you must also certify that the transaction was completed according to the key terms contained in 
the application. If the key terms of transaction changed, the applicants shall submit a new change of 

ownership application with the new key terms. 

The Board's laws state that the failure to submit this reporting may result in penalties including monetary 
fines. Any assessed fines continue to accrue until the Board receives the report or until the Board refers the 
matter to its legal counsel. Thus, it is in your best interest to submit the report soon. If you have any 

questions, please feel free to call Mike Constantino or George Roate 217-782-3516. 

Sincerely, 

6
fri30-on‘ir 

Courtney Avery 
Administrator 
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